
 
260 North Elm Street, Westfield, MA  01085 

 
To whom it may concern, 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDS) 
 
As a purchaser of our products, you have requested or may require the information below to 
assist you in complying with the requirements of: 
 

1. The Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) Hazard   
Communication Standard 29 CFR 1910.1200.  These regulations are commonly 
referred to as the Employee’s Right-To-Know. 
 

2. Title III of the Superfund Amendments and Reauthorization Act (SARA) includes the 
Community’s Right-To-Know 40 CFR 372.  These regulations also require suppliers 
to provide MSDS’s on certain items. 
 

As required by the OSHA and SARA regulations, we maintain MSDS’s on components and 
materials used in the production of our quality products.  However, no MSDS’s are necessary 
for the end products because they are exempt under the “article” definitions of the 
regulations.  This means our end products do not release toxic chemicals under normal 
conditions of use. 

 
 End products, which consume fuel, may require an MSDS from your local fuel supplier, but do 

not otherwise, require an MSDS for the end product itself. 
 
 Any items that may be redistributed to you as special order materials and may require an 

MSDS (such as touch-up paint, special oil, etc.) will have the MSDS furnished by our original 
supplier attached to this letter. 

 
 Please let us know if you have any questions about the safe use of our products and their 

applicability to the Right-To-Know regulations. 
 
 Sincerely, 
 

Steve S. Anthony 
Steve S. Anthony 
Product Manager 
Commercial Hydronic 
Heating Products 

 
 


